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The March 23, 2021 meeting of the Wildlife Resources Committee was called to order by 

Dee Yancey, Chairman of the Board of Natural Resources. 

Chairman Yancey called on Nick Ayers, Chairman of the Wildlife Resources Committee. 

Mr. Ayers called on Dr. Tina Johannsen, Assistant Chief, Game Management, for a briefing on 

proposed amendments to Hunting Regulations, Chapter 391-4-2. 

Dr. Johannsen stated the hunting regulation proposals are developed on a 2-year cycle 

and this year the regulatory proposals will be developed for the 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 

hunting seasons. She further stated public meetings were conducted in January to receive input 

for consideration. She added the proposed hunting regulations include amendments to reflect 

statutory changes, add bears to Game Check reporting requirements, make changes to the 

statewide turkey season dates and bag limits, amend antler restrictions, allow youth to use rifles 

during bear primitive weapons season, allow suppressors on wildlife management areas, regulate 

hunting and other activities on WMAs and other public lands, and housekeeping changes.  

Dr. Johannsen stated the proposals will be given widespread distribution to the public and 

hearings will be conducted in mid-April to receive public comment. She further stated the 

proposals and any public comments received will be presented to the Board for consideration at 

the May 25, 2021 meeting. 

Commissioner Williams thanked Dr. Johannsen and Director Ted Will for their work and 

the open process. He further stated that turkeys are on many of the DNR’s customers’ minds and 

there were over 17,000 comments sent via email. 

Discussion ensued.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 


